
2nd work report
on the construction of one building holding 1 classroom only and toilets

for the public primary school of N’Gbeho
District of Godomey

municipality of Abomey-Calavi

After the New Year holidays, the masons return to N'Gbeho to start the plastering work. 
Since there is only one classroom, the work inside the building is progressing quickly. 
The exterior takes more time because the foundation is high. Nevertheless, everything is 
mastered without much difficulty.

       

 
      

         
      

   



Finally, the floors and the staircase are cemented.

 
       

Ever since the construction team got back to the site, we've been discussing how to build
a toilet here in the swamp area. The existing toilet was built by the municipality. The pit 
is built in the water. It is not certain whether the pit is bricked. Our employees tell that it 
is filled with water. Finally we decide to build the pit over the sod. A 50 cm thick 
foundation is poured with Sikalite and Sikalatex. The pit is also plastered with Sikalite 
and Sikalatex.

 
   

         

          

A large top slab is poured to provide space for the stairways.



The toilet house is built above this. Since the school is not far from the sea, we put on a 
roof made of Eternit panels. Corrugated iron would rust too quickly in the salty air. The 
railings are installed.

The painters begin painting the building.

 
     

In just a short time, the new buildings will shine in bright colors.

                 



The logos were painted on the walls

                     

We would like to thank Mr. Maus for the trust and the NGO Fly and Help for the 
fantastic cooperation. The building will be opened a few days after the Easter holidays. 
I'll get back to you with pictures from the ceremony.


